
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

July 1, 2007 

Anne McGrath 

TEST OF THE PUBLIC EMERGENCY EVACUATION ROUTE  
THROUGH THE PRESIDIO OF MONTEREY  
Saturday, April 13, 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 

 

Monterey, CA. – The City of Monterey, Monterey Fire and Police Departments, and the 

Presidio of Monterey are planning a test of an emergency evacuation route for the public 

through the Presidio from Pine Street to High Street gates. On Saturday, April 13th from 

9:00 to 11:00 a.m. residents will have an opportunity to use the travel route to test the 

mechanics of a potential evacuation through the Presidio of Monterey.  

 This exercise reaffirms the installation’s commitment to a Peninsula Evacuation Plan 

developed in 2006.  Emergency responders from both the City of Monterey and Presidio 

of Monterey will combine forces to facilitate this disaster simulation exercise and guide 

the flow of traffic.   

 “This exercise is part of a comprehensive proactive approach to identify areas for 

improvement on the best options for people to evacuate the area in case of an emergency 

such as a fire or flood,” said Fire Chief Gaudenz Panholzer. 

 Anyone interested in participating in the drill can enter the Pine Street Gate in the 

New Monterey neighborhood, cut through the Presidio via Stillwell Avenue, and then exit 

to the Old Town neighborhood at the High Street Gate. Cars will not be permitted to enter 

from the High Street Gate. See attached map for an illustrated route.  
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DATE: 

CONTACT:  

(831) 646-3900 

panholzer@monterey.org 

PHONE: 

EMAIL: 

April 9, 2019 

Gaudenz Panholzer, Fire Chief 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The test was organized as a result of a summit held in January 2019 to discuss the 

current status of emergency evacuation plans. The summit included Mayors, Fire Chiefs, 

Police Chiefs, the Presidio garrison commander, and City Managers from Monterey, 

Marina, Seaside, Sand City, Pacific Grove, Pebble Beach, and Carmel, as well as 

emergency officials from the Presidio, Monterey County, Monterey County Sheriff’s, and 

the California Highway Patrol. 
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